
Meeting of the Board of Fire Engineers
February 10, 2010 

  
Meeting convened at 7:35 p.m. 
  
Members present:                     Chief Michael S. Trovato 
                                                Deputy Warren G. Alexander 
                                                Russell Zawaduk- #1 
                                                James Roderick Jr. - #2 
                                                Gerard Menangas- #3 & 4 
                                                John Reis- #5 
                                                Ronald White- Rescue 
  
House #1 
Batteries for Cairns Imaging Helmet are no longer available. Luis found 3 batteries for the unit.  He will 
charge the batteries to see if they are any good. 
  
House #2 
Larry from Ferrara will hold training sessions on the Ladder truck from March 26 thru March 28th.  
  
The Chief will follow up with Glen from Ferrara on the Jaws of Life on February 11th. 
  
House #3 
All members of #3 showed up for Sunday’s drill. The house is showing improvement. 
  
Jeff Perry needs bunker pants. 
  
House #5 
A new flashlight and a power cable for the truck are needed. 
  
House members would like the metal pole in the hedge across the street from the station  at St Mary of 
the Harbor removed. It makes maneuvering the truck in and out of the station very difficult. Jim 
Roderick will check out the pole to see if it can be removed. 
  
Rescue 
The Chief and Jim Roderick attend a Rescue meeting to discuss the issue of members not responding to 
rescue calls. 
Chief Trovato thanked Jim Roderick for his efforts in applying for two grants and being awarded the 
Homeland Security grant for the purchase of Air-Paks for the department. 
  
Type of Scott Air-Paks to be ordered discussed.  
  
Adjournment 
  
Motion: Roderick motioned to adjourn the meeting; Menangas seconded the motion, All in favor. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 


